December 14, 1945 Mr. Clint Webber P. O. Box 232 Arkansas City, Kansas Dear Clint: I am sorry that I have failed to answer your good letter of November 10. Some how it got mixed up in a mass of my correspondence and I have overlooked it. We have a good many boys here who have been discharged from the service and we have been finding work for them. I think you will have no difficulty at all. Your eligibility will be affected not one whit by your previous experience at Rockhurst. You will have four years of competition even beginning next fall. You did not say what you expect to major in. If you will write me, or write Dr. Leonard Axe who is in charge of veterans' affairs at the University of Kansas, I am sure I will be able to give you fulsome information. With all good wishes, I am Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:MF